Till Emmett

THE WHITE HOUSE

NOV 1/2 1856 CENTRAL FILES

October 24, 1956

## MEMORANDUM FOR MR. HAGERTY

FROM:

With further reference to the Till matter and the wire from Mrs. Bradley, I have been advised that investigation by the Justice Department reveals that they answered a letter, for Justice and for the White House, from Mr. William Henry Huff, a lawyer in Chicago and Chairman of the Legal Redress Section of the NAACP there. Mr. Huff wrote on behalf of Mrs. Bradley and she was with him in the office when the letter was sent. It was acknowedged by Justice prior to the arrival of the wire here.

You might want this information in the event that a question arises.

